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Matt Campbell Superintendent Remarks…            

The Board is in the process of planning services for 2017.  We are s�ll          
moving forward with priva�za�on of Carroll Hills Industries which will be 
completed by January 1, 2018.  The Board now owns the building at 540 
North High Street (workshop) thanks to the Carroll County Commissioners 

transferring the property.  Carroll Hills Industries will also transfer the 3 lots at the 540 North High Street 
loca�on which include part of the parking lot, 2 garages, and a fenced in area to the Board.  Carroll Hills        
Industries will start renova�on at 1182 Roswell Road in either January or February.   

I have heard many concerns and complaints about the priva�za�on process.  I want to remind everyone that 
we were forced to priva�ze due to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services rule of 2014 (CMS).  CMS 
will no longer pay for services that are provided by the Carroll County Board of Developmental Disabili�es 
and overseen by Board employed Service and Support Administrators.  The Board will con�nue providing 
services at the 540 North High Street loca�on for individuals who are not receiving Medicaid Waiver dollars.  
We will also have our administra�ve offices there and provide community employment services. 

The Annual Ac�on Plan for 2017 has several requirements such as employment first, person- centered         
services, community integra�on, recrui�ng private providers, and conflict-free case management.  The 
Board held a provider mee�ng November 3, 2016 to ask providers to be willing to provide job coaching,   
especially for those receiving Medicaid Waiver dollars. We are also interested in how the Board can help 
providers with service challenges.  The Board is hoping to help providers navigate changes in the system and 
expand service op�ons in Carroll County. 

The Board is in the process of taking over Help Me Grow from Carroll County Health Department.  We were 
approached to take over central coordina�on and service coordina�on.  We will be pos�ng for a person to 
complete both responsibili�es some�me in January, 2017. The Board will work with Carroll County Health 
Department to apply for the 2 year grant.  July 1, 2017 the Board will officially take over Help Me Grow. 

The Board has also stepped up Service and Support Administra�on (SSA) services.  We had an inquiry from  
a person in the community regarding why SSA staff didn’t a@end IEP mee�ngs or why parents were not            
no�fied about this service.  As a result, SSA Lisa Erwin, volunteered to serve students.  She will a@end IEP 
mee�ngs and other mee�ngs to offer SSA services to those eligible for Board services.   

The Developmental Disability service field con�nues to change.  I would like your input on how we can 
be@er serve you.  Please feel free to contact us about your needs.  Thanks again for your support and have  
a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
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CCBDD Receives Transfer of Land 

The Carroll County Board of Commissioners approved a resolution to transfer the    
property at 540 North High Street to the Carroll County Board of Developmental        
Disabilities to be used as administrative offices.  Carroll Hills Industries will be moving 
all the operations from the current location of 540 North High Street to 1182 Roswell 
Road, Carrollton, in 2017.   

Brief history of the Workshop at 540 N. High Street. 

The 540 North High Street property was purchased in April of 1978 from Henry T. Myers for $72,000 plus an appraisal fee of $750. Prior to 
the purchase, it was occupied by Hall’s Machine Shop. 

Known as Project No. MR-206, The State of Ohio, Department of Mental Health & Mental Retardation (now named The Ohio Department 
of Developmental Disabilities) agreed to pay 87.5% of the purchase price of the property as well as the cost for the building renovations. 
The Commissioners agreed that the use of the facility shall be devoted exclusively to the purpose of providing services to individuals with 
developmental disabilities for no less than forty (40) years. The contract agreement was effective May 1, 1978. 

Carroll Hills Workshop opened in August of 1979 providing vocational training and work for individuals of Carroll County with                           
developmental disabilities.  

In 1985, the state paid 50% of another renovation/addition project to the Carroll Hills Workshop. 

In 1995, the state paid 90% of an improvement project to replace an old section of the roof and replace the HVAC system. 

At one time, there were between 95 to 100 individuals attending day services and/or working at the Carroll Hills Workshop on High Street. 

Carroll Hills Industries, is a non-profit board that obtains contract work from other companies, and hires the individuals with developmental 
disabilities to fulfill the contract work obligations.  Direct service staff, hired by the Carroll County Board of DD, train and assist the                  
employed individuals with completing their work tasks. The Board of DD direct service staff also assist other individuals that attend the 
workshop for adult day services. 

The Centers for Medicaid Services has ruled that it is a conflict of interest for a County Board of DD to manage the service plans for the 
individuals with Medicaid waivers and to also provide Medicaid funded services to those same individuals.  This is because there are other 
private companies that provide those same Medicaid services and the individual with a Medicaid waiver can chose whom they would like to 
provide those services.   

During 2017, Carroll Hills Industries, will be moving all their operations to the property they own at 1182 Roswell Road,  Carrollton. They   
will hire their own direct service staff and begin serving about 35 individuals that are funded through a Medicaid waiver.  They will be one  
of 4 private providers in Carroll County that provide an adult day service program and/or vocational habilitation for the individuals of Carroll 
County with developmental disabilities. The other three providers are The Farm, Mayle Homes and St. John’s Villa.  The Carroll County 
Board of DD will continue to support all providers in Carroll County by fulfilling its obligation in funding the local 40% match for all Medicaid 
services. 

The Carroll County Board of Developmental Disabilities Superintendent - Administration offices as well as the Service &  Support Case 
Management offices will be moving into the 540 N. High Street building in 2017.  The Carroll County Board of DD will still be providing an 
adult day service program at this facility for approximately 24 individuals that live in Carroll County and do not have the Medicaid Waiver 
funding. Also, with the emphasis across the State of Ohio for individuals with developmental disabilities to have integrated employment in 
the community, Carroll County Board of DD will be providing integration and employment services to all individuals in Carroll County that 
qualify for Board of DD services. This will include community awareness and partnerships, employment navigation, job training & coaching 
as well as transportation to work.  The Board of DD will be coordinating and collaborating with all providers and local school districts to 
accomplish this mission. 
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Employment First News:  

Noah  
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We would like to welcome Tara Burke to the Community              
Employment Department.   

Tara has been employed by the Carroll County Board of DD since 
1991 as a Workshop Specialist, Team Leader and is also a bowling 
coach for Special Olympics.  Tara accepted a position as Job Coach 
and began her new duties in November.      

Congratula�ons Tara! 

Tara Burke, Job Coach  

Under The Carroll Hills Umbrella 

The Carroll County Board of Developmental Disabili�es is currently providing community based employment     
services to sixteen individuals with developmental disabili�es. These services include assistance with seeking       
employment, job training/coaching, transporta�on and con�nuous monitoring to ensure that both the employer 
and the employee are sa�sfied.  Local businesses currently employing DD individuals are Razor Rents, Harcatus 
Head Start, Wendy’s, Furey’s, The Farmer’s Exchange, The Carroll County Health Department, NAPA Distribu�on 
Center, Pizza Hut, McDonalds, Cutler Reality (Robyn Clark Sprague) and Pieces with Purpose (tee shirt shop).  
These companies have opened their doors and hearts by enabling individuals to obtain gainful employment within 
our community and make a compe��ve wage.  Some of our individuals have been working with these businesses 
for more than twenty years. 

The ever expanding Community Employment Department at CCBDD is now developing a new and improved JET  
program. This program is an expansion of the current JET program which provides specified job training for        
individuals with developmental disabili�es in Carroll County. The new “JET Crew” will consist of eight individuals 
that are currently seeking community employment. These individuals will provide          
services such as deep cleaning, car detailing, mowing, packing and moving in addi�on to 
specified requests from employers. The JET Crew will provide these services to                 

companies within Carroll County as well as to 
individual members of the community who may 
have  specific tasks they need assistance with.  
Our first job was working with Damascus 
Friends Church to provide cleaning services for 
the recently vacated Brown Local School.  From 
that job, Noah Gray  started employment on 
October 31st, with Damascus Friends Church as 
their janitor.  Congratula�ons Noah!  

If you are interested in our services, please  
contact Sabrina Seal, Employment Specialist at  330-627-5524 or 330-324-4772. The Jet Crew looks forward to          
working with you.  

The Jet Crew’s quote:  

Tell me and I forget,  

Teach me and  I                                 

remember,                             

Involve me and I learn.          

Benjamin Franklin                                               

Three of the guys showing off 
their Jet Crew shirts.  The back 

of the shirt has their quote.  
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Friends, Allies and Neighbors (FANS) is a network of people who are committed  to 

enhancing the lives of individuals with developmental disabilities.   

 

FANS UPDATE: Accomplishments and Needs 

Kilgore Evangelical Church and CAM (Carrollton Area Missionaries) requested help raising funds for a family in 
need of roof repairs.  They were looking for experienced local volunteers and contractors to help with the 
project.  FANS put the information online asking for donations and volunteers.  Harrington Bethel United 
Methodist Church and many others contributed so that the roof repairs will be completed soon.  Thank you! 

Kilgore Evangelical Church has identified a family in need of firewood.  To help this family heat their home for 
the winter please call CAM Chairperson, Tim Wardell at 330-739-2145.  

Recently, an eleven year old girl had her hearing aids stolen from school.  Her insurance company was           
contacted but the family was told it could be several months before the hearing aids could be replaced.  FANS 
posted the story online asking for donations totaling $1000 so temporary hearing aids could be purchased.  
Soon after the story was publicized a generous donor contributed the entire amount.  Thank you for your 
kindness and thank you to everyone who cared and shared this story on Facebook.  

“Give a Family a Gift of Thanksgiving” was one of the first ventures of the newly formed FANS Network.  The 
goal was to collect enough food 
for one family to enjoy          
Thanksgiving dinner.  We         
received so many donations 
from students, adult individuals, 
families, Carroll Hills staff and 
FANS members that we were 
able to give THREE families 
(selected by Carroll County 
DJFS) the gift of Thanksgiving.  
We were also able to donate two boxes of food to the local VFW in support of our Veterans.  Thank you to 
Kishman’s IGA  for donating two turkeys and everyone else that helped make this project a huge success.   

FANS also held our First Annual Coat Drive.  Through donations from community members, businesses and 
staff we were able to provide coats to over twenty families.  If you would like to donate a coat or know of        

anyone in need of a coat please contact Heidi Dunn or Sabrina Seal at 330-627-5524.  
Thank you for your donations.   

For more information or to become a member of the FANS Network, contact Heidi Dunn,          
Carroll County FANS Coordinator, at 330-627-5524 or email hdunn@carrollhills.com.  
FANS intends to help the community in a variety of ways, big or small, with our members 
believing  that the journey of life is better when people help and support each other.  

A community network of people helping people A community network of people helping people A community network of people helping people A community network of people helping people     
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It’s hard to believe that the holidays are already upon 
us.  Preschool 1 has been very busy preparing for the 
season. They have been working on  Christmas craPs, 

baking cookies and prac�cing their 
song for the upcoming school  program.                                                                                                        
Our classroom is currently under “Elf Surveillance”.  
The children look forward to finding the elf each day 
in his new hiding spot.  He is a constant reminder that 
Santa knows if you’ve been bad or good. 

A big “THANK YOU” goes out to Carroll Hills Council for dona�ng a new 
technology center to our classroom. We received two IPads, two sets 

of headphones, and the   
table for safe storage. The 
new center is one of the 
children’s favorite areas to 
be in .                                                      

Mindy Shepherd  

 

Carroll Lodge 124                          

FAM of Ohio gives to                

Carroll Hills School 

Carroll Lodge (Masonic Lodge) 
recently donated $500 to CHS.  
Alicia Hall, Director of                
Educa�onal Services, plans to 
use the dona�on towards new 
playground equipment. Thank 
you for the generous giP and 
for your support of our                 
program.    

Dwight Williams, Alicia Hall and          
Dennis Strickler    

Page  6 From Mr. Ryan’s PM class 



Students Walk                                                  
to Health and Success The Intermediate Classroom is                                                           

focused on increasing student’s                                           
abili�es to read by using a sight word                                          
reading program called the Edmark                                
Reading Program.  They also work on basic phonics 
skills by learning beginning le@er sounds.   

The students have been par�cipa�ng in the Pizza 
Hut Book It! program.  Each month the students 
are given a reading goal set by their classroom 
teacher. The goals consist of a combina�on of the 
number of books read, the number of minutes read 
or the number of books that are read to them. A 
chart is sent home with each student so they can 
also work on their reading goals in their free �me.  

When a student completes their personal goal, 
they earn a free personal pan pizza from Pizza Hut.  
What a great incen�ve!  Since every student 
earned a pizza during the first month of the             
program, we went as a group to redeem their         
cer�ficates.  The students had an awesome �me at 
lunch and can’t wait to go again.                                         

Keep working hard because your teachers are ex-
tremely proud of all of you. 
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Pizza Hut BOOK IT!  

Mrs. Shelly Haught 

 At the beginning of this school year, Jennifer       
Collins, Wellness Instructor at Carroll Hills School, 
enrolled students in the 100 Mile Club. The club is a 
non-profit organiza�on whose mission is to provide 
all individuals the opportunity to experience fitness 
and success by running or walking 100 miles at 
school during a single school year. Star�ng the first 
week of school, students have been walking 
around the 
playground, 
school and in 
the gym. We 
are happy to 
report that 
many of the 
students 
have already reached "mile" stones of 25 and 50 
miles. As the miles add up, the students' health, 
confidence, team spirit and perseverance have        
increased. This has been a very posi�ve step for  
the students. 

In addi�on to the 100 Mile Club, staff and students 
have joined the Billion Mile Race, sponsored by 
New Balance.  The Billion Mile Race brings schools 
together across the country to reach the goal of a 
billion miles. All of our miles walked in the 
100 mile challenge will also go towards the 
Billion Mile Race. 

Jennifer says the walking program has been 
a posi�ve addi�on to the students' day. 
They are enjoying the program and are     
developing habits leading to a healthy            
lifestyle. 

 

Carroll Hills School is also part of the Carroll 
County Art Center's New Picket Fence.  
Each child has painted a picket puzzle piece 
so look for our colorful pickets.  Thank you 
Carroll County Art Center for including us! 
 

 



  PRODUCT SPOTLIGHT 
 

  CARROLL HILLS INDUSTIRES, INC. (CHI) SHREDDING DIVISION 
 

Carroll Hills Industries, Inc. (CHI) will shred confiden�al records saving your staff valuable �me.  CHI will provide 
a locked collec�on box at your agency and pick up your shredding on a scheduled basis.  One �me, weekly or a 
monthly rou�ne can be scheduled. 
 

There comes a �me when some informa�on needs to be disposed of properly.  Actually, it may be a quite             
costly to your company if not disposed of properly. If you are carelessly throwing informa�on into the trash 
assuming it will never be seen again, you may be making a huge mistake. 
 

Listed below is a sample list of items that need to be shredded. CHI will also shred addi�onal items that may 
not have been presented in this sample. 
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• Poli�cal Party Informa�on 
• Profit & Loss Statements 
• Purchase / Sales Orders 
• Social Security informa�on 
• Signatures 
• Tax Records 
• Teacher / Administrator Records 
• Telephone Numbers 
• Time Sheets / Cards 
• Transcripts 
• U�lity Bills 
• Voter Informa�on 
• E-mails 

• Addresses / Phone Numbers 
• Accident Reports 
• A@orney Correspondence 
• Audits / Surveys 
• Bank Statements / Checks 
• Birth / Death Records 
• Blueprints 
• Budget Data 
• Business Plans 
• Company Correspondence 
• Compe�tor Informa�on 
• Computer Generated Reports 
• Contracts / Legal Documents 
• Correspondence 
• Credit Reports / Applica�ons 

PROPERTY DESTRUCTION LOCATION 
 

CHI Shredding Division is housed in our Sheltered Worksite plant in a secured area.  We also provide voca�onal 
training for individuals with Developmental Disabili�es on site. CHI Shredding Division normal business hours 
are 8:00am to 4:00pm. Items to be shredded can be picked up by CHI or dropped off at our loca�on. The items 
will be weighed and charged determined by their weight.  CHI presently charges 17 cents per pound. 
 

Customers can witness their informa�on being destroyed if they desire. Arrange to visit our facility during the 
shredding.    

• Credit / Debit Card Statements 
• Customer Service Records 
• Financial Statements / Records 
• Job Applica�ons 
• Insurance Informa�on 
• Invoices / Receipts 
• Legal Documents 

• Medical Records / Chart Mee�ng  
• Misprinted Adver�sing / Reports 
• Obsolete Brochures / Sta�onery 
• Outdated Business Records 
• Payroll Records 
• Personal Informa�on 
• Police Reports 
• Policy / Procedure Manuals 

Call Carroll Hills Industries, Inc. (CHI) at 330-627-5524   
to schedule a mee�ng and/or discuss a plan for the          
destruc�on of your materials.  Your confiden�al             
informa�on will be destroyed by our professional staff 
by providing jobs for persons with developmental       
disabili�es. 
Edgar J. Barne@ Jr., CEO 
Carroll Hills Industries, Inc. 

The CHI Shredding process is as follows; 
 

• Your informa�on is weighed and priced.   
• You can pay on site or be invoiced.  
• CHI shreds the Confiden�al Informa�on, 
• Package the shredded items by using our     
industrial high powered Baler machine, and then 
CHI sells the bails to a recycling center so that the 
informa�on never ends up in a landfill. 
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Bowling season       
began on November 
4th with over 80         
individuals bowling at 
Carroll Lanes.  The 
season runs from  
November through 
May.   

December Games                                               

6PM  AWAY                                                 

December 8th—Jefferson Co.                    
December 21st Tusc. Co. Strasburg   

January Games  - 6PM                                     

All HOME Games  

January 4th Stepping Stones  

January 10th Tusc. Co  

January 17th Holmes Co.  6:15PM  

January 23rd Tusc. Co.  

January 25th Stepping Stones 

January 31st Belmont Co.   

February Games    

February 7th  Jefferson Co  HOME 6PM 

February  9th  Belmont Co.  AWAY  6PM 

February 23rd  Guernsey Co  HOME 6PM  

February 27th Holmes  AWAY 11AM  

CARROLL COUNTy COUGARS 

     2016 – 2017                            

 

                   SEASON 

Special Olympics   

Cougars home basketball games are held at Carroll Hills School,   
2167 Kensington Road, Carrollton.   

Basketball prac�ce began on October 13th with the first regular      
season game played on December 8th against Jefferson County.  The 
Cougars played really hard but came up short with a final score of         
33-50.  Good luck with the rest of the season.  Go Cougars! 

Chance 
made it!                                                               

Our cheerleaders 
are working hard 
on their rou�nes 

geVng ready to cheer the Cougars to  
victory at the home games in January.    

Page  9 

Way to       
go!  

Tomi Moore, Coordinator  
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I am having 
a bad day!! 

Good Life Challenge 
Emotional First Aid 

Build Decrease 

Are you feeling the stress, the anxiety, the emo�onal turmoil building? Can others see or feel it when they 
are around you? Can you see it or feel it  on others? Is it stress, anger, anxiety, sadness, fear?  How can you 
be a good Ally and provide “Emo!onal First Aid”? 

Fear Relationships 

Preserve  
Thoughts 

 

If your friend, was in distress or having a 
really bad day, what would you do? 

If a person, you are serving is in distress 
or having a really bad day, what would 
you do? 

How will I use my Tools... 

to build trust,                   
decrease fear, and  
preserve relationships? 

Integra<on in the Community 

 Each month the Carrollton Library offers a number of ac�vi�es open to 
the public that Carroll Hills Employees have been taking advantage of.  In 
November, they a@ended Cocoa and Adult Coloring.  Our individuals          
enjoyed it so much that on January 9th from 11 AM – 2 PM we will be 
sponsoring the next Cocoa and Adult Coloring event.  Mark your calendars 
we would love to have you join us! 
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Carroll Hills Council Membership Drive  
Carroll Hills Council is a parent/professional organiza�on that func�ons similar to PTO in public schools.  The 
main difference is that Carroll Hills Council helps meet the needs of children and adults served by the Carroll 
County Board of DD.  Council raises money through dues, dona�ons and fundraisers.  Our next event is our    

Winter Dance on Wednesday, December 14 with pizza at 6:00 pm and dancing at 7:00 pm 
at Carroll Hills School.  We want to thank Samuel M Simmons III family for sponsoring this 
dance in his memory.  Sammy was a great supporter of the Carroll Hills Program and enjoyed 
volunteering at our dances.   

Our monthly mee�ngs are held on the second Tuesday of each month at alterna�ng CCBDD 
loca�ons and we are always in need of new ideas and welcome new members.  Our next mee�ng will be held on 
January 10th at 3:15 p.m. at Carroll Hills Administra�on Office.  We invite and encourage parents, families and 
others interested in helping children and adults served by CCBDD to join our organiza�on.  Our membership 
drive con�nues un�l January 10th at our next Council mee�ng.  Everyone who returns the paid membership  
applica�on will be entered into a drawing for $50.00 cash or check.    

 2017 Membership Applica<on   

Name                                                          $5.00 Individual                        
Address                     $6.00 Family      
Phone              
Please make checks payable to Carroll Hills Council and return to any Carroll Hills loca�on or mail to 
Carroll Hills Council, P.O. Box 429,Carrollton, OH 44615 
   

Cut and return to Carroll Hills Council 

Is it a cold or the flu?   

Tis the season, reminder of 
our policy. If a person has a 
temperature of 100.0         
degrees or higher, that            
person will remain home  
un�l the temperature       
returns to normal for 24 
hours without aid of                     
medica�on such as Tylenol,  
Ibuprofen, etc.  If you have 
any ques�ons,  please call 
Kim Yeager, RN  at                        
330-627-7651.  

Carroll County General Health District  



Carroll County Board of 
Developmental Disabilities                   
P.O. Box 429, Carrollton, OH 44615                        
330-627-6555 
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Under the Carroll Hills Umbrella 
Promoting positive awareness of people 
with developmental disabilities   

The Carroll County Board of Developmental Disabilities—CCBDD  Equal Opportunity in Employment, Access, and Services.                                                                
Under the Carroll Hills Umbrella, JoAnn Hilliard, Editor & Amy Swaim, Co- Editor. Send information or inquires to jhilliard@carrollhills.com or call 330-627-6555. 

December  

12/14/16 - Winter Dance  

12/15/16 - Carroll Hills School Christmas Programs 

12/21– 1/2/17 - Christmas  Break for School  

12/22– 1/2/17 - Christmas Break for Workshop and   
    Administra�on  

1/3/17 -  En�re Program Resumes  aPer break 

1/10/17 - Council mee�ng—CHA at 3:15PM                                 
      Membership Drawing  - See page 7  

1/16/17 - Mar�n Luther King, Jr. Day—En�re Program    
   Closed  

2/ 14/17 - Council mee�ng—CHA at 3:15PM  

2/20/17 - President’s Day  En�re Program Closed  
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By Lori Soard 

Carroll Hills School Christmas Program  

Santa’s Cookie Problems 

Dec. 15th 

  10:00 AM                                                                                                  

  & 1:30 PM 

 

* adapted              
by Katie Page 

20th 


